

## **Headlines / Key Successes**

- Chemical cleaning of the village war memorial took place in early November in anticipation for Armistice Day. It actually looks like it has just been installed! Wreaths were mounted on the obelisk as featured in the photographs of it in the monuments listing documents.
- An audit with the Highways Officer has conducted with a view to replacing/refurbishing the badly worn speed limit signage throughout the village.
- Proposed alterations to the 30 mph speed limit remain scheduled for 2022/23 or 2023/24 by Wiltshire Council, which should help with the speeding problem on the A338 through the village.
- The oak bridge over the Bourne on foot path CKIN1D/CKIN36 has been replaced by Wiltshire Council, breathing new life into this much used footpath.

## **Projects**

- The playground area is to have additional play equipment installed for children 10-15 years old. This is at the fund raising and planning stage, for execution in Spring/Summer 2023.
- There is no crossing on footpath CKIN2 which sadly remains unusable during the winter months when the Bourne is in flow. We shall be shifting our focus onto this path and getting a crossing reinstalled on it by appealing to Wiltshire Council.

## Forthcoming events / diary dates:

Coronation Event in May/June 2023

Report author: Philip M Palmer (Parish Clerk)

Organisation name: Collingbourne Kingston Parish Council

Date: 20/12/22

